






BEGIN U.S. COMMENTS:   
 
The United States appreciates the opportunity to provide comments on Mexico’s Federal 
Commission for Regulatory Improvement’s (COFEMER) consultation regarding the 
“lineamientos por los que se establecen las especificaciones de calidad y características para 
etanol anhidro (bioetanol), biodiésel o bioturbosina puros.”  The United States comments focus 
on the quality specifications and characteristics of ethanol. 

The United States has the following comments to offer for Mexico’s consideration:   
 
The United States applauds Mexico for the creation of NOM-016-CRE-2016 which marks the 
first regulation on ethanol in Mexico’s history.  The United States notes that U.S. stakeholders 
have expressed modifications pertaining to the use of ten-percent ethanol blends nationwide in 
Mexico in addition to urging the adoption of internationally-adopted fuel specifications. 
 
The United States respectfully recommends that Mexico adopt in full ASTM D4806 Standard 
Specification for Denatured Fuel Ethanol for Blending with Gasolines for Use as Automotive 
Spark-Ignition Engine Fuel.  First published in 1988, ASTM D4806 is the most widely used 
ethanol specification in the world today.  ASTM International standards are developed by 
government and industry professionals working to gain consensus standards and are ultimately 
approved by more than 2,500 professional experts from all over the world.  The United States 
strongly encourages Mexico to consider the value of adopting ASTM D4806 in full.   
 
Full adoption of ASTM D4806 as the quality specification for ethanol in Mexico will improve 
regulatory coherence with the United States.  The United States urges Mexico to consider the 
success of renewable fuels in the United States and the potential benefits of U.S.-Mexico 
regulatory coherence into its standard-setting process.  The United States has experience and 
offers assistance if requested as Mexico integrates ethanol into its fuel supplies.  Both countries 
stand to benefit from consistent cross-border policy frameworks in this sector.  The United States 
is willing to participate  in a technical exchange should Mexico  determine such an activity 
would be beneficial. 
 
The draft quality specifications of ethanol presented in this consultation are overly-restrictive and 
will require more burdensome and higher compliance costs to implement than are necessary to 
ensure the quality of ethanol.  The draft quality specifications of ethanol, if enacted, will make 
Mexican produced and imported ethanol more expensive and less competitive.  Over 50 billion 
liters of ethanol meeting the ASTM D4806 requirements are currently used each year for 
transportation fuel use in the United States. 
 
The simplest and most cost effective solution for Mexico is to adopt ASTM D4806 in full.  
Rather than create an exclusive specification, we encourage Mexico to adopt the most widely-
used ethanol specification in the world today that was approved by more than 2,500 professional 
experts.  Adopting ASTM D4806 in full is a commercially feasible option that will help position 
Mexican ethanol production to be competitive with international biofuels leaders such as the 
United States and Brazil in addition to making ethanol produced in Mexico more fungible in the 
global marketplace.  Below are Table 1 Performance Requirements of ASTM D4806: 












